
 

Maths:  
In Reception this term we are going to be 

exploring addition, subtraction and number 

bonds to 10.  

 

In year 1 this term we are going to be exploring 

place value to 50, length and height as well as 

exploring the 2 and 5 and 10 timetables. 

Practising counting at home will help with their 

skills in class.  
 

 

This half term at 

Kirk Fenton Primary 

school 

We are focusing on 

the value… 

Perseverance 

Our values 

Dates for your 

diary… 

World Book Day – 5th March 

Sports Relief – 13th March 

Training Day – 27th March 

Easter Break – 6th – 17th 

March  

Phonics and English:  
Reception- This term we are continuing to 
segment and blend words as well as 
writing our own sentences.  
 
Year 1 will be writing their own instructions 
and writing to describe their local area as 
well as making sure they use capital 
letters and full stops. Please read at home 
with your child to embed their phonics 
knowledge. 
 

Topic: Once upon a time… 

This term our topic is home sweet home and our 

main focus is: We are going on a bear hunt. This 

links with our science, History and Geography. If 

you have this book at home, you can read and 

discuss with your child. As well if you have any 

photos of Church Fenton and how the village has 

changed over time, we would love to see these!  

What we are learning… 
The school day is 8:50-3:10pm. Please 

ensure that you arrive promptly as we 

will be completing the register by 

8:55am. Children arriving after this 

time will be asked to sign in at the 

front of the school. 

Please do not allow your child to bring 

any toys from home into school. 

Please ensure your child has a PE kit in 

school every day, this should consist 

of a white t-shirt, red shorts and 

pumps. 

Book bags should be in school every 

day. If books have not been returned on 

changing day, a new book will not be 

given until the following week. Please 

comment in children’s reading records 

so we can see how many times they 

have read at home.  

A change of clothes on your child’s peg 

is useful as we do love to explore water 

in our fantastic new outdoor area. 

We encourage children to bring their 

own water bottles into school to ensure 

that they stay hydrated throughout the 

day. 

Please ensure all items of your child’s 

clothing are labelled. 

What you can do to help… 

Please ensure your child completes the 

weekly homework and daily reading to 

embed their learning. 

Please send in your plastic and 

cardboard for our creative area. Thank 

you. 

 

Reminders… 


